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Greetings Dive Club Members! 
 
Spring is just around the corner and the dive season is upon us. It 
is time to get your gear out, get whatever needs to serviced, and 
basically reacquaint yourself with all your dive gear. We have 
started scheduling beach and wreck dives, along with camping 
dates for all you campers so please check page 4 for specifics.   
 Our first beach dive is scheduled for April 30th at the Ponquogue 
Bridge for the brave and the crazy. Waters temperatures at this 
time will still be ñChillyò! 
 Speaking of the Ponquogue Bridge, there were some rumors that 
the new renovations were not going to happen which was proven 
to be false. Linda Gotti and I attended the Civic Center meeting at 
Hampton Bays last week. The Ponquogue Bridge topic was first 
on the agenda. The town supervisor, representatives of the 
trustees committee, etc., assured us that everything is going 
forward as planned. As soon as they receive the money from 
FEMA (which should be forthcoming) they will start with the 
rebuilding. The bottom line is that it will remain a designated dive 
site that we can all continue to enjoy. 
 The permit fees will remain the same this year as last year. I 
believe it was $90 or $95. You only need the permit from July1st 
thru Labor Day. With that being said -- 
 
Lets Go Diving! 
Steve 
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Wreck Diving 
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Beach Diving 
Jerry Kinkade 
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beachdiverli@gmail.com 
 
 

Camping 
Bruce Russo 
516-459-2986 

brusso12@verizon.net 
 

     The Dive Clubôs newsletter is published monthly. 
     Yearly membership is $35 for individuals and 
$45 family membership. Renewals are $25 and $35 
respectively. 
     Reproduction of any material contained herein 
may not be duplicated without the express 
authorization from the editor and/or author. 
     The views and opinions expressed within this 
publication do not necessarily reflect the views or 
opinions of the Dive Club Board, or its membership. 
     SCUBA diving is a potentially dangerous 
sport when participated in by untrained, 
uncertified, or irresponsible individuals. Donôt be 
foolish.  Get certified and dive safely.   

Birthday Bubble Wishes to: 
éwhen where you born ?  Let me know so I can add 
you to the list.  Email: editor@thediveclub.com with your birth month. 
Birthday wishes to : 

 
 
 

 
 

Minutes from the February Meeting 

Volume 28, Issue 3 

 

1. Februaryôs meeting was opened at 8:15pm by President 
Steve Burton 

2. The minutes were read by Secretary June Dawson and 
accepted. 

3. The winner of the raffle was Ken Murphy. The prize is a 
week at a Time Share of your choice which was donated by 

Gus Bricker. 

4. Gus Bricker thanked all that bought raffle tickets and 

especially those that donated without buying a ticket. A 
grand total of $1000 was raised for this charitable event. 

5. LIDA: Barry Lipski thanked The Dive Club for their 
support and work done at the Film Festival. 

6. Our speaker was John Bricker who gave a very interesting 
and informative talk on diving local WW2 wrecks. John 
also displayed some artifacts from some of the wrecks he 
has visited. 

7. The 50/50 raffle was won by Steve Achtner. 
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Membership Dues = $35 for Individual, $45 for Family. 

 
Leilani (Tiger Lady) Elias 
Dan Lane 
Maureen Porqueddu 
Eddie Seckler 
Nick Sinnott 
Randy Weidner 
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North Carolina Trip 2017 

North Carolina Trip 2017ðJuly 17th thru July 21st!! 
2 dives per day // 5 days at $120/day 
Lodge Accommodations are one block away at $20/ night., with a kitchen area, bunk beds (rooms are 
either 4 or 8 bunks per room), living room with TV, men and women bathrooms with showers. All the 
comforts of home! Sign up now! 
There are also hotels within walking distance if that is your preference. 
Contact Steve Burton to reserve your spot. (845) 701-7634 
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 BOAT / WRECK  SCHEDULE 
Mary Davis 

  First Dive of 2017 Season - Bayville 
     On February 19th, three brave Dive Club members started their 2017 dive 
season here on Long Island.  The weather forecast for the day was 60 degrees 
and Jerry Kinkade, Steve Burton and Mary Davis could not resist the call of 
the sea.  We met at Bayville to dive the barge but there was a boat anchored in 
this area so we decided to find the one man sub.  Diving in front of the Wallôs 
Wharf restaurant that was closed at the time we did find some wreckage that 
was confirmed to be the stern section of the sub by Danny Rivera.  There was 
no marine life moving about yet as the water was 36 degrees.  The visibility 
was about 15 ft and clear.  We reached 8 ft in depth not wanting to go too far 
out with the cold water temperature.  We were able to stay in for 30 minutes 
with dry suits with thick .undergarments and thick neoprene gloves.  With the 
mild February we have had this should be an early and long dive season. 
** This did not count as an official club dive! 

BEEN ON A DIVE? 
GONE ON A TRIP? 

 
SIT DOWN AND WRITE A LITTLE STORY ABOUT IT.   

WE WOULD ALL BE INTERESTED IN WHAT OUR FELLOW CLUB MEMBERS ARE UP TO 
 

EVEN IF YOU DONôT WANT TO WRITE A STORY, LET US KNOW WHERE YOU HAVE BEEN DIVING SO WE CAN LET THE CLUB KNOW WHAT ITS 
MEMBERS HAVE BEEN UP TO 

Email it to scburton@optonline.net 

BEACH SCHEDULE 
Jerry Kinkade 

May 28ðSea Hawk Dive Charters // Inshore  60ô - 80ô 

CAMPING 
Bruce Russo 

 

May 26th thru May 30th (Memorial Day Weekend) at Cedar Point ParkðSite A,  
  5 Cedar Point Rd., East Hampton, NY  
June 23rd thru June 26th at Cedar Point ParkðSite B,  
  5 Cedar Point Rd., East Hampton, NY  
Aug.18 thru Aug.21st at Indian Island County Park,  
  Route 105, Riverhead, NY  

The Dive Club 

April 30ðPonquogue B. HT 12:27pm 
May 13ðPonquogue Bridge HT10:39am 
May 21ðKick Off Dive & BBQ       
    (Woodhull Landing)  
June 17ðPonquogue Bridge HT2:30pm 
August 18,19,20, 2017ðMega Diving      
  Weekend aka Death By Diving 
October 22, 2017ðPumpkin Carving Dive     
  with ñEnd Of Year BBQò (Woodhull  
  Landing) Rain Date Oct. 29th 
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President Steve and First Lady Corrineôs West Coast Trip 
By Corrine Burton 
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After several invitations from Sally Wahrman and Mary Artale, we decided to take the plunge (Steve literally) and head for the 

West Coast this past February.  Upon arrival we learned that we were in for a very busy week. Moments after getting our luggage 

we toured the USS Midway which was commissioned as the largest warship in 1945 and opened in 2004 as the USS Midway 

Museum in San Diego.  The very next morning we headed to Long Beach where we were to catch a ferry to Catalina Island. 

Californians have a term they call Marine Layer; we in the east just call it fog.  Anyway the ñmarine layerò was all around us on 

the ferry ride. Once we came close to land, the sun came out and a beautiful landscape of houses on the hillside and boats in the 

marina greeted us.  Of course the first thing Sally and Steve did was to go to the dive shop to ensure their dive in the kelp forest 

was still scheduled and to see if they could rent a female wetsuit as someone who will be nameless forgot theirs.  After getting 

settled in the hotel it was off to dinner and an early night to bed as we were meeting for breakfast at 6:30 so that the divers could 

get the best of high tide diving.  Sally and Steve were so excited that we had to wait for the restaurant to open.  While they dove, 

Mary and I took a tour of the Catalina Conservancy, the backcountry where 88% of the island is protected from development.  

Although we could have hiked the trails, we chose to ride in style.  While eating lunch we shared stories about what we did. Steve 

was hyped about diving in the kelp and showed the many pictures he took. I now know that Sally has beautiful black and yellow 

fins as there were many pictures of them since Steve was following her. On the other hand, Sally has some great pics of Steve 

being caught up in the sea grass and kelp.  But the real stars of the dive were the vibrant colors of  the garibaldi , blue banded goby, 

and the senorita fish. 

 

 

 

 

Back on the ferry to Long Beach, we were particularly excited about having dinner with a childhood friend of Steveôs. It had been 

40 years since they last saw each other it seemed like only yesterday since we last saw each other.  As if Steve didnôt have enough 

of the kelp forest, we went to the aquarium the next day where we saw a kelp forest on display, complete with massive sea life and 

demonstration of divers feeding the fish.  After the aquarium we journeyed to La Jolla where we saw sea lions bountiful along the 

California coast as well as a beautiful sunset.  Sunday was to be a wreck dive for Sally and Steve but unfortunately they were 

blown out. I guess it happens in Ca. too.  So now we had to make last minute plans to see the Cabrillo Monument and light house.  

With no marine layer, the views were spectacular.  Then off to the floating Maritime Museum of San Diego where we got to tour 

many ships.  The model of SS San Diego was of particular interest to Steve, Sally and Mary as they relived their dive experiences 

on that boat.  It wasnôt long before Sally became the tour guide to several people viewing the SS San Diego. A dinner in Del Mar 

right on the beach where they served the most delicious dessert completed another busy day. Our last day in San Diego would not 

have been complete if we didnôt go to the San Diego Zoo.  Needless to say, our many thanks to Sally and Mary for being such 

gracious hosts.  If you are looking for a travel guide, I advise you to go to Sally.com for travel excursions.  A special thank you to 

Linda Gotti  for  taking such good care of our dogs and the house while we were gone. The dive community is a special group. 



     The first week of January 2017 a group from Tiedemannôs Diving Center made the annual trip to 
Gainesville, Florida to dive the caverns and springs located in this area.  We also enjoyed a morning 
snorkeling with the Manatees in Crystal River.   
   We arrived on Wednesday, January 4th and settled in at the hotel in Gainesville.  This would be the base 
for the 5 day trip.  We had a group of 21 that included 13 certified divers, 7 open water students that 
would get certified on the trip and 1 snorkeler.   We checked our gear over and prepared for our first day 
of diving on Thursday.   
     After a nice breakfast at the hotel we made our way to Blue Grotto in Williston, Florida about 30 
minutes away.  We spent the entire day here enjoying the open water and cavern area.  The water is 
crystal clear making the visibility almost limitless.   The water temperature in the springs of Florida is a 
constant 70 degrees.  The air temperature can vary widely but this day it was a pleasant 65 degrees.  The 
open water students completed their first 2 dives and the certified divers did 2 or 3 dives each exploring 
the cavern that reaches 100ft deep.  The resident turtle, Virgil, was very hospitable and even had to be 
gently moved out of the way while the students completed their skills.  As always, the group had a great 
time here.  We finished the day with a group dinner at our usual spot, Cracker Barrel. 
                  
     
 

 

 

 
 
 
On Friday we set out for Devilôs Den where we would stay for the entire day and into the evening for a 
night dive.  The OW students completed their certification dives and even had time for a third dive.  Now 
that they were certified, most of them decided to take the night diving course here at Devilôs Den and 
added a night diving certification to their resume on this trip.  After 3 exciting dives in this prehistoric 
sink hole, we had plenty of time to get our gear ready for the night dive as we waited for dusk.  The 
weather was still nice with the air temperature in the high 50ôs.  A bonfire was lit near the entry point and 
we were looking forward to the warmth at the end of the dive.  8 fearless divers entered Devilôs Den at 
dusk for one of the darkest night dives you will ever experience.  Once again, we had an amazing dive.   
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When we surfaced, we could sense something amiss.  There was a quite hum that we realized was rain 
falling thru the sink hole opening above us.  We climbed the stairs to exit the opening and found ourselves 
in the midst of a torrential down pour.  The fire was out and there was a mad scramble going on to pack 
up the gear.  We joined in and packed our gear as fast as we could.  We had an amazing light show in the 
sky for the drive home.   
 

Diving the Caverns of Central Florida 2017 
By Mary Davis 


